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Perspectives
New Rules on RF Exposure Compliance

A lengthy 2019 RF Report and Order that went into effect on May 3, 2021 details 
rule changes governing RF exposure standards. The new rules do not change exist-
ing RF exposure limits but do require that stations, including amateur radio stations, 
be evaluated against existing limits, unless they are exempted. The 2019 Report and 
Order changes the methods that parties use to determine and achieve compliance 
with FCC limits on human exposure to RF electromagnetic fi elds.

One of the consequences is that the new rules no longer necessarily exempt 
handheld transceivers used by hams from certifi cation that their use will comply with 
a specifi c absorption rate (SAR) limit. This is new to the amateur radio community, 
but has historically always been a requirement for commercial handheld transceiv-
ers — those used outside the amateur radio service. 

The ARRL RF Safety Committee, chaired by Dr. Gregory Lapin, N9GL, is monitor-
ing the new regulatory requirements and working to develop appropriate methods 
to help hams in their compliance efforts. Simultaneously, a small group of UK ama-
teurs in the Radio Society of Great Britain (RSGB) along with the ARRL in the US 
have been convening since mid-2020 to collaboratively attack the issues regarding 
proposed new RF rules to be administered by Ofcom in the UK, and how the new 
changes in the FCC rules are being applied to hams in the US. Stay tuned!

In This Issue
• Ric Tell, K5UJU, recounts how new FCC rules might now require RF exposure 

compliance using specifi c absorption rate (SAR) limits.
• Alan Victor, W4AMV, applies a systematic design fl ow for Class C RF power 

amplifi ers. 
• Tony Brock-Fisher, K1KP, describes a fi xture for measuring Q of inductors.
• Jacek Pawlowski, SP3L, investigates the design of antennas considering com-

mon mode currents on the transmission line.
• Dan Koellen, AI6XG, uses Telegram to remotely command and monitor his ham 

station.
• John Stanley, K4ERO, matches twinlead or ladder line feeders with a sleeve 

implementation of a series-section transformer. 

Writing for QEX
Please keep the full-length QEX articles fl owing in, or share a Technical Note of 

several hundred words in length plus a fi gure or two. QEX is edited by Kazimierz 
“Kai” Siwiak, KE4PT, (ksiwiak@arrl.org) and is published bimonthly. QEX is a 
forum for the free exchange of ideas among communications experimenters. All 
members can access digital editions of all four ARRL magazines: QST, On the Air, 
QEX, and NCJ as a member benefi t. The QEX printed edition is available at an 
annual subscription rate (6 issues per year) for members and non-members, see 
www.arrl.org/qex.

Would you like to write for QEX? We pay $50 per published page for full articles 
and QEX Technical Notes. Get more information and an Author Guide at www.arrl.
org/qex-author-guide. If you prefer postal mail, send a business-size self-
addressed, stamped (US postage) envelope to: QEX Author Guide, c/o Maty 
Weinberg, ARRL, 225 Main St., Newington, CT 06111.

Very kindest regards,
Kazimierz “Kai” Siwiak, KE4PT
QEX Editor


